
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 16, 2012 

 
Present:    Richard Bielefield,  Margo Connors, John Strasser    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select board will not meet on April 30, 2012. 

 

The Select Board approved the use of the Meetinghouse by the Pine Hill Singers for a concert on 

Sunday June 3, 2012. 

 

The Select Board approved a building permit for John Baker for a new barn located on, Map 203, 

Lot 2.11 (1113 Streeter Pond Road). 

 

Road Agent Douglas Glover completed a two hour Substance Abuse Training for Management in 

compliance with the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration rule 49CFR Part 382.603 as 

required by the US Department of Transportation. 

 

ALEX AARON submitted a building permit request for Map 202, Lot 12 for a single family 

home.  The Select board will notify Ms. Aaron that she must first submit a demolition permit to 

remove the existing foundation on the lot.  In addition she will need to submit an entire Energy 

Audit and not just the cover page so that it will match the plans that are submitted.  The board 

will also notify Ms. Aaron that once a permit is issued that the new foundation location must be 

marked and inspected prior to any concrete being poured. 

 

JAMES KEEFE has completed the sheetrock repair in the downstairs entry that was previously 

damaged by water leaking into the building.  

 

PETER CARBONNEAU has started in his position as Cemetery & Municipal Grounds caretaker. 

 

MS. CONNORS would like to have a joint one hour workshop for the town boards (zoning, 

planning and conservation) to discuss board responsibility and also how best the boards can assist 

with the Master Plan.  

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to accept the minutes of April 9, 2012 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn; seconded 

by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM.  The next regular scheduled meeting 

will be on Monday, April 23, 2012 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00 PM.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 


